 Our Lady of the Rosary Church, Marylebone, 211 Old Marylebone Road, London NW1 5QT

Telephone 0207 723 5101
Parish Priest: Fr. Michael Johnston: e-mail: michaeljohnston@rcdow.org.uk
Parish Website: parishrcdow.org.uk/Marylebone 

1Parish Administrator: Mrs. Marion Egan e-mail marylebone@rcdow.org.uk
Parish Office Open Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 10.30am to 3.30pm in the Presbytery
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6th Sunday of Easter – 9th MAY 2021
Fr. Michael Writes:  When Jesus spoke of the vine and the branches he spoke of his disciples sharing in the dynamic force which is God’s life.  Sharing in this life, through Christ, we are made one in the Holy Spirit of God, united with Jesus in the most wonderful and complete way.  Peter’s ministry resembles that of Jesus.  His words move people to repentance, the reception of the Spirit and union with Jesus in baptism.  The key to this union between Jesus and Peter is love.  Peter’s spirit is lifted into the life of God who is love.  It is love which is the real test of unity with God.  The more we are in union with God the more we are filled with his life, which is love.  That love is never possessive, demanding or self-centered. It goes beyond human capacity, beyond discrimination, rejection and misunderstanding. We should constantly ask for this gift of love.  He has promised that we will be given anything we ask for in his name. Let us ask for love in His name.
Congratulations and Prayers: To all the children of our Parish who received First Holy Communion yesterday (Saturday).  We pray for: - Catherine Ero, Chelsea-Ann Kobla, Elena Tassinari, Fabian Fernandes, Gabriel Da Silva, Harley Dudziak, John Freo-Lucero, Joseph Coloma, Lauren Mullally, Liam Machado, Lucas Rahimi-Agudelo, Marion Nera Jorolan, Sienna O’Dwyer and Nathnael Zecarias.
COVID 19: Statement from Bishop’s Conference: The Conference of Bishops for England and Wales have recently met and written a statement with reference to COVID 19 and the future for our parishes.  They have also recognized with gratitude the many people who have worked hard to keep our parishes open and safe over the past year. Please take a copy of the statement on the way out of Church.
COVID 19 Vaccine Confidence Webinar: has been organized for the Dioceses of Brentwood, Southwark and Westminster, with the co-operation of Hertfordshire County Council and Hammersmith & Fulham Council, and other local authorities. It will take place on Saturday 15th May 2021 from 10am to 11.30am and will feature a panel of eminent medical experts led by Prof Kevin Fenton, Regional Director of Public Health London. The panel will share the latest information on COVID-19 vaccination. There will be an opportunity for participants to ask questions anonymously. To join the webinar: https://zoom.us/j/99627319556 Passcode: 546617.

RCIA:  Our RCIA course is now complete and on Holy Saturday night we very joyfully baptized two members of our Church.  The RCIA for this year 2021 will begin in October. If you know of someone, a husband, wife, friend, neighbor who might be interested in exploring whether God may be calling them to become a Catholic, or if you know of someone baptized and who may have missed out on First Holy Communion or Confirmation and is an adult, then please ask them to contact me or take a leaflet from the porch.

Marriages:  From 4 May 2021 the Law regarding the registration of marriages is changing in England.  Parishes will no longer hold registers and will not be able to issue marriage certificates. A couple must obtain a “Marriage Schedule” from the Register Office and give it to the priest (who is usually the authorized person) in advance of the wedding. This will replace the “blue forms” which are used at present. The marriage schedule is a single form that will need to be signed by the couple, the authorized person and the two witnesses at the time of the wedding. The authorized person then returns the signed form to the Local Register Office within 21 days. Once received the Local Register Office will issue the couple with their Marriage Certificate.
World Communications Day:  Next Sunday is World Communication Day when we pray for those involved in the media on behalf of the Church in this country. Next weekend at all Masses there is a retiring collection on behalf of Catholic Communications to help ensure the Gospel is heard in today’s society.

Holy Day:  Next Thursday 13th May is the Feast of the Ascension of the Lord. Mass in our Church will take place at 12.30pm.  No 6pm Mass as it is not a Day of Obligation due to COVID.
Diocesan Courses:

1. The Old Testament – A guide for the Perplexed – a series of five Tuesday-evening talks on Zoom, commencing 20th April, by Fr. John Deehan, and part of our continuing journey through the year of the word – The God who speaks.

2. Let us Dream – Easter Resource – four sessions for groups or individuals, produced by the Spirituality Committee of the Bishops’ Conference of England and Wales.

3. The Year of the Word – The God Who Speaks – some rich resources focused on Easter Glory: godwhospeaks.uk/easter-glory.

4. The Holy Family: Exploring Church Teaching (Amoris Laetitia) and Life Experience, a five-week course led by Fr. Ladislaw Sulik SJ. Introductory session. Online seminars on Tuesdays 11, 18, 25 May and 1 June at 7pm – 8pm. Further information https://londonjesuitcentre.org/

Annual Mass of Thanksgiving for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony, via live-stream from Westminster Cathedral, on Saturday 15th May 2021 at 3pm: The Cardinal will be celebrating a live-streamed Mass for all couples in the Diocese who are celebrating their 5th, 10th, 25th, 30th, 40th, 50th, and 60th (and every year over 60) wedding anniversary of Catholic marriage in 2021.  If you are celebrating an anniversary please give Marion in the Parish Office the following details: husband and wife’s names, wedding date, full postal address and email (or telephone number if no email) and these details will be sent to those organizing this celebration. An Order of Service can be downloaded from the Cathedral website before the event – www.westminstercathedral.org.uk 
Parish Diary:
Crowning of Our Lady:  Sunday 16th May at 11am Mass

Parish Confirmations: on Saturday 22nd May at 12.30pm Mass

Fr. Michael’s 40th Anniversary of Priesthood – Sunday 23rd May.

On-Line Donations:  At the back of the Church by St. Anthony’s Corner you will see we have a contactless machine.  That means that anyone can donate to our Parish using their card.

New Parishioners: If any new parishioners moved into the parish recently, please complete a registration form, and hand it to Fr. Michael after Mass. If any new Parishioners would like to pay using a box of envelopes, or direct debit, or Gift Aid donations. Please see Fr. Michael as you leave Church today.

Confirmation: The Sacrament of Confirmation will be administered here in our Parish on Saturday 22nd May 2021 at 12.30pm Mass.  Candidates please note date and time. 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word:  At 11.00am Mass every couple of weeks.
Readings and Prayers for Mass:  Now we do not have Mass Leaflets some people may like to take advantage of various apps which can be used at Mass. Universalis is an app which carries the readings and prayers of the Mass for every day of the year.  It also has the prayer of the Church and life of the Saint being celebrated.  It is excellent and I would recommend it. The initial cost is a once off £15.  A second app is Magnificat.  It is monthly and costs £1.99 per month.  It also has the readings and prayers of weekday and Sunday Mass.  Remember we must find new ways!
Flowers in May:  May is by tradition the month in the Church dedicated to Mary. In our Church we have a lovely side chapel and statue dedicated to Our Lady of the Rosary. I would like to invite those who are able, to bring a bunch of flowers during May to Our Lady in thanksgiving to her for her protection and guidance and keeping us safe. It would be lovely if our statue were decorated with flowers on Sunday 16th May at 11am as we shall crown our statue at the end of Mass.
Readers: Also if you think you could read at Mass please see Fr. Michael as we are short of Readers at present. All readers should be in the church at least ten minutes before the beginning of Mass to check the lectionary and read through the readings.

Cleaning: The next cleaning of the Church will take place on Saturday 22nd May.   We really need a few more helpers to keep our Church clean and tidy. Please come along for just one hour.

God Who Speaks – St. Mark’s Gospel:

To order your special ‘The God Who Speaks’ edition of St. Mark’s Gospel log on to:

https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/products/9780564053179/
St. Mark’s Gospel Day-by-Day reading plan:

https://www.godwhospeaks.uk/the-god-who-speaks/bible-basics/about-the-bible/st-marks-gospel/st-marks-gospel-day-by-day/
Catechists:  For September we need a few catechists to help with the catechesis for children’s Reconciliation and First Communion preparation.  Mary Crowley our Diocesan Catechist will help in the training and together we will look at the new programme which we will be using in future.  Please let Fr. Michael know if you can help in this valuable work.

Psalms:  If you can sing reasonably well and are prepared to sing the Psalm at 11am Mass please let Fr. Michael know. 

Feasts:  Friday 14th May – St. Matthias, Apostle.
Last Week’s Collections:

Envelopes:  £266.66             Loose £449.68 
Total:   £716.34
Have a good week[image: image1.png]
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Mass & Service Times


Sunday 8.30am, 11am (Family Mass) & 6pm (Folk Mass)


Monday 12.30pm


Tuesday 12.30pm


Wednesday 12.30pm


Thursday 12.30pm


Friday 12.30pm


Saturday 12.30pm & 6pm (vigil)


Holy Days of Obligation


12.30pm and 6pm





Confessions


Saturday


11am – 11.30am


& 5pm to 5.30pm





Adoration of the


Blessed Sacrament


Every Saturday Afternoon from 5pm to Benediction at 5.30pm





Rosary


No Rosary until further notice





Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help Not until further notice











